
 
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 
Parish Staff 

 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck ext. 102 
  
Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann ext. 108 
 
Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson                  ext. 103 
                                   
Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                            ext. 104 

 
Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environment Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                                   444-5849 
 
Parish Administrative Assistant: 
 Robb Naylor                                     ext. 118 
 
Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Paula DeClusin                                ext. 107 
    
Events Coordinator: 
 Susan Lucas                                    ext. 105 

     
Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson ext. 100 
     
Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack 
 
Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
 Jim Shaw  
 
Retired Priest in Residence: 
 Msgr. Bill Mehrkens 
 

 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 

Principal: 
 Carol Rettinger                             444-4938 
 
School Secretaries: 
 Maggie McCalip 
           Kerry Frauenholtz 
 Denise Kern 
 

Sister Parishes 
 

St. Charles Pennington 
Saturday at 4:00 PM 

(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 
 

Holy Spirit Newman Center 
BSU/NWTC 

Sunday at 7:00 PM, Tuesday at 5:30 PM 
(School year only) 

1701 Birch Lane NE    
218-444-4762 

 

St. Philip’s  
Clothing Depot 

 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday 

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 
Manager: 
 Norma Himmelright 

 

Diocese of Crookston 
 

Victim Assistance Coordinator: 
 Louann McGlynn 
 218-281-7895 
 lmcglynn@crookston.org 

 
 

 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Wanda Baumgartner, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Gary Gregg, Mike Headlee, Jodi Maki, 
Brent Rud, Theresa Wilander 
 

Finance Council Members: Nick Berg, Eileen Bretschneider, Jeff Cwikla, Claude Sand, Shannon Schmitt 
 

School Council Members: Bill Maki, Jaclyn Bergerson, Roben Beyer, Tiffany Fankhanel, Laura Schwindt, Trudy Peterson 
 

Trustees:  Joann Gardner, Hank Krigbaum 

Congratulations to the 35 youth from our parish who were Confirmed 
last Sunday.  We were blessed to have Bishop Hoeppner anoint them 
with Sacred Chrism as they each received the gifts of the Holy Spirit.  
Our parish will be blessed as these young Christians share those gifts 
with us.  They did a very nice job of answering the Bishop's questions 
about the Saints they had chosen. 
 
In this Sunday's Gospel according to John, Jesus the Good Shepherd 
says, "A good shepherd lays down his life for the sheep."  He continues, 
"I am the good shepherd, and I know mine and mine know me, just as 
the Father knows me and I know the Father, and I will lay down my life 
for the sheep."  It is good to be part of the flock that knows him.  We 
have a responsibility however to the other sheep, that do not know him.  
Jesus wants all to be part of the flock that knows him and believes in 
him.  He wants all to hear his voice and be part of the one flock, loved 
by the one shepherd.  Jesus laid down his life on the cross and rose 
again on Easter so that everyone who hears and believes will receive 
salvation. Is there a friend or neighbor that you might want to invite to 
join you at Mass?  Are you praying for family/friends who have 
forsaken their Christian roots?   What can you do to feed God's sheep? 
 
This Sunday evening, April 26th, at 5:00 PM is our monthly Holy Hour.  
The theme of this month's Holy Hour is “Respect of Life.”  We will be 
celebrating and praying for the respect for all life, from conception to 
natural death.  Please join us. 
 
Next Sunday, May 3rd, we will have 58 children here in our parish 
receiving their First Holy Eucharist.  What a wonderful celebration this 
will be!  Please include them in your prayers this week. 
 
From the desk of Deacon Kermit 



Monday, April 27 
  8:30 AM to 4:00 PM Book Fair (Social Hall) 
  9:00 AM to 9:00 PM  Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:30 PM Cub Scout Bear Mtg. (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm)      

Tuesday, April 28 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  8:30 AM to 4:00 PM Book Fair (Social Hall) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM FF/YM Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)    

Wednesday, April 29 
  8:05 AM Morning Prayer (Chapel) 
  8:30 AM to 4:00 PM Book Fair (Social Hall) 
  9:30 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM Faith Formation - Grades 1-10      

Thursday, April 30 
  8:30 AM to 4:00 PM Book Fair (Social Hall) 
12:00 PM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  2:00 PM Kindergarten Play (Church) 
  5:00 PM Life Teen Band Practice (Church) 
  6:30 PM RCIA (Social Hall) 
  7:00 PM Prayer & Praise (Chapel) 
 

Friday, May 1 
  5:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
 

Saturday, May 2 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel) 
 

Sunday, May 3 
  8:35 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel)  
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Gregory/Grt Rm) 
10:15 AM Baptism Class (St. Kateri Rm) 
10:15 AM Rosary for Peace (Chapel) 
12:00 PM Life Teen Event (Gym) 
  2:00 PM First Eucharist 
 

Monday, April 27: 
No Daily Mass     

Tuesday, April 28:  
12:10 PM Mass: +Chuck Schmitt 
  5:30 PM Mass (Newman): +Roger Schmickle      

Wednesday, April 29: 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Patty Swenson 
 

Thursday, April 30:  
  7:00 AM Mass: +John Ovsak 
No Nursing Home Mass or Communion Service      

Friday, May 1:  
No Daily Mass 
 

Saturday, May 2:  
  8:30 AM Mass: +Hugh McCormick 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Mark Pelzer 
 

Sunday, May 3:   
  7:30 AM Mass: For the People 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Mary Lou Johnson 
11:00 AM Mass: +George & Lenore Aschauer    
  2:00 PM Mass (First Eucharist): +Donna Tufto 
  7:00 PM Mass (Newman): +Dick Goar 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For April 27 - May 3 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

 

Bible Readings for the Week of April 27 ~ May 3 
Monday, Apr 27: 
●Acts 11:1-18 
●Ps 42:2-3,43:3-4 
●Jn 10:1-10 
 

Tuesday, Apr 28:  
●Acts 11:19-26 
●Ps 87:1b-7 
•Jn 10:22-30 

Wednesday, Apr 29: 
●Acts 12:24-13:5a 
●Ps 67:2-3,5-6,8 
●Jn 12:44-50 
 

Thursday, Apr 30:  
●Acts 13:13-25 
●Ps 89:2-3,21-22,25,27 
●Jn 13:16-20 
 

Friday, May 1: 
●Acts 13:26-33 
●Ps 2:6-11b 
●Jn 14:1-6 
 

Saturday, May 2: 
●Acts 13:44-52 
●Ps 98:1-4 
●Jn 14:7-14 

●Sunday, May 3: 
●Acts 9:26-31 
●Ps 22:26-27,28,30,31-32 
●1 Jn 3:18-24 
●Jn 15:1-8 

Please take note of the Mass times for this week… 
There will be no daily Mass on Monday, April 27 or 
Friday, May 1.  Also there will not be Mass or a 
Communion Service at the nursing home this week. 
 

May 3rd is the final Mass at the Newman Center for 
the school year.  See you next fall! 



REAL PRESENCE RADIO 
 

It seems that spring has finally sprung.  While you are 
working on your spring cleaning, be sure to spruce the 
temple of your heart as well.  Add 1280 AM/1370AM/106.3 
FM, your Catholic radio station, to your dial at home and in 
the car and tune into Real Presence Radio.  

INFORMATION & ACTIVITIES 
BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS 

 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child  
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.   
 

The next session will be on May 3 .  Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

 

 
Week #42 Contributions  
(received the weekend of 

4/19/2015) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

          STEWARDSHIP  - A  

Envelopes           $12,621.00 
EFT Env.     $  3,438.83 
Loose Plate      $  1,267.19 
Children’s     $       17.10 
Total                   $17,344.12 
 
HABIT OF  THE HEART 

Fiscal Year to Date (Week #42):   

  Amount Contributed   
  Envelopes         $ 663,,062.65 
  Loose Plate       $    36,286.07     
  Children’s          $      2,061.33 
  Total                 $  701,410.05 

 

            (96.67% of budget) 

 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 
Fiscal Year July 1, 2014  ~  June 30, 2015 

FIRST SATURDAY ROSARY 
 

All are invited to join in praying the Rosary at Neilson Place 
(Chapel) on Saturday, May 2 at 10:30 AM. If you know 
someone at Neilson Place that you would like to invite, 
please call/text their name to: 766-4692. 

CATHOLIC HOME MISSIONS APPEAL 
 

Many dioceses right here in the United States do not have 
enough priests and trained lay ministers to serve their 
parishes. These dioceses are known as home missions. The 
Catholic Home Missions Appeal will take place this 
weekend in the second collection, and supports these 
dioceses by funding essential ministries, including seminary 
education and lay ministry training. Please be generous in 
this appeal and share your resources to strengthen the 
Church at home.   

ATTENTION SOFTBALL PLAYERS 
 

There are people interested in having a parish softball team 
for summer league. We need a manager!!!  Interested?   
Contact Fr. Don. 

THANK YOU to the following who so generously gave  
of their time to deliver Meals on Wheels:  Moe Webb & 
Grandchildren, Dick Robinson, Mickie Coe, Kell Lovell,  
Fr. Chuck Huck, Kathi Lalli,  Barb Passeri, Donna 
Poppenberg, Rosemary Pulczinski.  
 

Your help in this ministry of our parish is greatly 
appreciated.  St. Philip's next scheduled week will be 
June 15-19.  If you would like information regarding what 
delivering Meals On Wheels involves, please call Flavia, 
218-556-3087. 

BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITY 
 

We have a new video Bible Study beginning soon on the 
Book of Exodus. We would like to welcome some new 
members to our established group.  Please consider joining 
us.  Our first night will be April 28th.  We meet on Tuesday 
evenings at 6:30 PM and we generally wrap up around 8:00 
PM.  We will gather here at St. Philip's in the Social Hall.  To 
sign up for the group or for more information please call 
Deacon Kermit at 444-4262.    

MARRIAGES & BANNS ~ Please join us in 
praying for all newly married couples & those 
preparing for the Sacrament of Matrimony: 
 

Kevin Murphy and Krystal Rajdl 
Exchange of Vows on May 23, 2015 

 

Rob Wentz and Shari Rolandson 
Exchange of Vows on August 1, 2015 

 

Dylan Renner and Miranda Thomas 
Exchange of Vows on August 1, 2015 

 

Joseph Welle and Marisa Locke 
Exchange of Vows on August 8, 2015 

 

Matt Hemstad and Marisa Mullen 
Exchange of Vows on October 30, 2015 



       
 

...THE GREATEST OF THESE IS LOVE 
 

Let a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend help your love grow in your marriage/holy orders. Weekends fill up quickly, 
so a prompt response is encouraged.   
 
The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are May 1-3 & July 17-19 in Buffalo, MN; September 11-13 in 
International Falls, MN & Irene, SD, October 9-11 in Buffalo, MN; & November 20-22 in Prior Lake, MN & Medora, ND.  Early 
registration is highly recommended.  For more information visit our website at: northmnwwme.org or contact Alan & Missy 
at applications@northmnwwme.org or 888-455-3496. 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Northern Minnesota Ministry   

FAITH FORMATION 

First Eucharist Prayer Partner Cards 
 

The last day to bring your First Eucharist Prayer 
Partner cards in is April 27!   Cards can be 
dropped off at the Faith Formation Office, Parish 
Office or put in the collection.   Cant’ find a card – 

the Parish Office has First Eucharist cards available.  

Faith Formation Registration  
for 2015 - 2016 
 

Please drop your Faith Formation registration 
forms off at the Parish Office. If you need  
registration forms, contact Kris Jensen,444-5849. 

Baby Bottle  
Fundraiser 

Northwoods Pregnancy Care Center (NPCC) 
is, once again, doing a baby bottle fundraiser 

for 2015!  There are a few empty baby bottles left to be 
filled.  They are available in the narthex. Use the next month 
or so to fill the bottle with loose change, paper money or a 
check to help the Care Center.  Return the bottles to the 
church or the parish office anytime until Father’s Day.   

Thank you for believing in our ministry and helping 
those in need.  Please give generously to this life-saving 
ministry.     

Your Spring Live Drive on Real Presence 
Radio is coming May 13 - 15. Tune in and 
call in your support for your local Catholic 
Radio stations 1370AM (Grand Forks), 
1280AM (Fargo/Moorhead), 99.7FM 
(Jamestown) and 106.3FM (Bemidji). 
Thank you for your prayers and support. Call 1-877-795-0122 
or send your gifts to PO Box 13703 Grand Forks, ND 58208. 

Lives Saved ~ 10,331 
Since 2007 

 

“To defend and promote life, to show reverence and love 
for it, is a task which God entrusts to every man… .” 

---  Pope John Paul II, Evangelium vitae, 42 
 

NEXT HOUR OF PRAYER AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD 
OF BEMIDJI:  Saturday, May 16; 1-2 PM. 

Attention Servants of Shelter Volunteers: 
 

The SOS Steering Committee has decided to make time 
to express their thanks to the many people that donate 
their time in order to make this ministry a success.  An 
Appreciation Dinner for volunteers from the member 
churches of SOS will be held on Monday, May 11 from 
6:00 to 7:30 at First Lutheran Church.  If you served as 
a St. Philips volunteer for SOS, and would like to attend 
the dinner, please contact Kay Mack at 556-3031.  

First Eucharist will be celebrated on 
Sun., May 3 at 2:00 PM with 57 children 
receiving the Sacrament.  Please keep 
the children and their families in your 
prayers. 

Congratulations and Blessings to Jaiden 
Karas who received our Lord for the first 
time on April 26. 

Discover God’s Plan  
4U=Jesus! at SonSpark Labs! 
 

Please join us as we experiment 
with fun and excitement at 
SonSpark Labs!  August 3 – 7, 9:00 
AM – 12:00 PM.  Registration forms 
available at the Faith Formation and Parish Office. 
SonSpark Labs is for children 3 (by September 1, 2014) 
through 4th Grade (2014 – 2015 school year).  Contact Kris 
for additional information at 444-5849. 

Save the Date!    
          2015 LOVE AND LIFE CELEBRATION  
 

On Sunday, July 19th, in the spirit of The Year of Marriage & 
Family in the Diocese of Fargo, Bishop Folda will celebrate 
Holy Mass at St. Michael’s Church at 5 PM.  He will join us for 
dinner, followed by a talk for married and engaged couples 
(childcare will be provided).  It will be a great opportunity to 
interact with Bishop Folda and other couples.  Mark your 
calendars for this event which is sponsored by the Couple to 
Couple League chapters of Grand Forks and Crookston as 
part of Natural Family Planning Awareness Week.   



 

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL  

April 25/26 

Seasons of the Moral Life 
Theology Day at Saint John’s School of Theology and Seminary 
 

As we get older, our conceptions of the moral life might 
change or need deepening. Familiar and learned frameworks, 
rules, and standards might not address or answer our current 
questions. Join Kathy Lilla Cox, Ph.D., as she explores new 
developments in neuroscience and psychology. She shows 
how these advances in science can help us deepen our 
understanding of the human person, show us our capacity for 
change, and have significant implications for morality as we 
age. April 28,check-in from 6 to 6:30 PM and presentation 
from 6:30 to 9 PM, Saint Joseph Catholic Church, Maple 
Grove.  Free event. Light refreshments provided. 
Registration is required: www.csbsju.edu/sot/theologyday, 
320-363-3570 or sot-sem@csbsju.edu. 

Mary in History and Theology 
Theology Day at Saint John’s School of Theology and Seminary 
 

A great deal of what we know about the Blessed Mother is 
simply a matter of faith and legend. Should that be a 
problem for contemporary Christians seeking clarification 
of the Church’s teachings? And why should Mary get so 
much attention, anyhow? Through a historical and 
theological analysis of Mary, Fr. Michael Patella, O.S.B., 
seeks in his presentation to construct an understanding of 
Mary that draws heavily from the Tradition and moves it 
into the twenty-first century. Fr. Patella is Professor of  
New Testament at the School of Theology and Seminary 
at Saint John’s University, where he also serves as the 
seminary rector and director of its Holy Land Studies 
program. May 7, check-in from 6 to 6:30 PM and 
presentation from 6:30 to 9 PM, Basilica, Minneapolis. 
Free event. Light refreshments provided. Registration is 
required: www.csbsju.edu/sot/theologyday, 320-363-3570 
or sot-sem@csbsju.edu. 

� Our school Mass this week will be on Wednesday, April 29 at 8:40 AM. The students of Mrs. Hengel’s first grade class 
will be our Mass ministers. Please join us.  

 

� The MNSAA on-site visitation team was here this past week. We thank them for the time they spent with all of us at St. 
Philip’s School. 

 

� Much thanks to the terrific group who put on the annual Spring Gala last Friday night. What a wonderful evening out 
and what support for our school. Thank you all.  

 

� The Spring Book Fair will be open to the public beginning Monday, April 27.  Family Night will be on Thursday, April 30. 
Everyone is invited to attend. 

 

� Our Kindergarteners will perform for family and friends on Thursday, April 30, at 2:15 PM. in the church. All are 
welcome to attend. 

 

� Fridays with the Father will go to Holy Rosary School in Detroit Lakes on Friday, May 1st, to share their faith and zeal 
with the students there. 

 

� Please keep in your prayers the students preparing to receive their First Eucharist on Sunday, May 3rd.  
 

� Get Safe Environment Certified now. Go to www.crookston.org and follow the Safe Environment prompts. Anyone who 
volunteers or works in the school needs to attain certification annually. (July 1 starts the new year       
certification.)Thanks. 

Save the Date... 
 

Volunteer Appreciation  
Picnic Supper 

 

Tuesday, May 19 
 

Between 5:00 and 7:00 PM 
 

St. Philip’s Social Hall 
 
If you volunteer anywhere in the  
parish or school, you and your  
family are invited to be our guests! 

DAA update: Wonderful report! Great news! This 
update is as of April 21st.  Thank you to the 362 parishioners 
of St Philip, which is 24.2% of our registered parishioners, who 
have responded to the appeal.  St Philip’s goal is $74,813.00, 
with $71,959.00 pledged.  We need to raise an additional 
$2,854.00 to meet our goal.  

The new numbers for St Charles are: a goal of 
$2,184.00—pledges of $930.00 by 5 parishioners which is 
35% of the parish membership. There is a remaining amount 
of $1,254.00 needed to meet their goal.   

We will continue to offer updates and reminders of the 
importance of the DAA. Extra contribution envelopes are 
available on the bulletin boards. Among those who receive the 
benefit of your generous donations are Seminarians, couples 
filling for a Decree of Nullity, Schools, Faith Formation 
Programs, and the general expenses for a Bishop such as 
travel throughout the year. Your donation helps the greater 
church as it spreads the good news of Jesus.   



 



The Lions Clubs of Bemidji sponsor a 
collection year ‘round for their Lions Sight 
programs.  The used eyeglasses are 
collected and sent to Wisconsin for central 
refurbishing and distribution where they are 
needed locally and world-wide. 
 

If you have used eyeglasses and would like  
to contribute to a worthy cause, drop them 
off in the basket located in the St. Philip’s 
parking lot entrance or call Angel Krigbaum, 
444-4411 or email angelk@paulbunyan.net. 
Thank you! 

FYI… Here is some interesting news from the Rome Report 
4-15-2015  

The number of Catholics has increased faster than 
population growth in recent years. Currently, about 18 
percent of the world identifies as Catholic.  

Between 2005 and 2013, the Catholic population 
went from 1.115 billion to 1.254 billion. That's 17.3 percent of 
the world population to 17.7 percent in just eight years. 

Most of the growth comes from Africa, where the 
number of Catholics went from 153 million to 206 million. The 
Americas saw nearly 11 percent growth, while there was 17 
percent growth in Asia. 

The number of priests, currently 415,348, has 
increased by 2.2 percent. Only North America and Europe 
saw a decline in priests. However, the number of seminarians 
has decreased by two percent, which suggests that the 
number of priests will also decline in the future. 

While 44 percent of Catholics priests are in Europe, 
only 23 percent of Catholicslive there. Less than a third of 
the world's priests live in the Americas, though half of all 
Catholics do. 

Additionally, the number of nuns has also been 
reduced from 760,000 in 2005 to 693,000 in 2013. 

 Thinking about spring cleaning or having a 
garage sale this summer?  Why not donate 

or rent a booth at St. Philip’s Youth Ministry 
Parking Lot Sale… all proceeds help sponsor  

youth mission trips. 

Booth’s are available to rent /$25 …. 
contact Paula in the Youth Office for  

more information.  Sale is  
Saturday, June 20th, 8am-4pm. 

NIGHTLIGHTS 
 

Nightlights, a support group for anyone 
who has a loved one with mental illness 
will hold its monthly meeting at 7:00-
8:30 PM, Monday, April 27, 2015 in the 
St. Kateri Room at St. Philips Church, 
7th Street and Beltrami Ave. With 
questions, please call 218 444 4262. 



Registration for 2015 Bishop’s Cup Tournament 
 

Please fill out this form to register for the Bishop’s Cup Fishing Event, June 13, 2015 at Lake 
Plantagenet. 
 
There are NO tournament fees… the event is FREE for all, so bring your fishing gear and 
your hopes for a GREAT catch and have fun with Bishop at the lake! 
 
•  Name: ____________________________________________________________ 

•  Address:___________________________________________________________ 

             ____________________________________________________________ 

                   ____________________________________________________________ 

•  Phone Number:_____________________________________________________ 

•  Email:_____________________________________________________________ 

 

Circle the team type: 
Bishop’s Cup Competition        Bishop’s Youth Cup Competition            Family Fishing Team 
 
 

•  Team Name:________________________________________________________ 

•  Team Member #1 (Captain):____________________________________________ 

•  Team Member #2:____________________________________________________ 

•  Team Member #3:____________________________________________________ 

•  Team Member #4:____________________________________________________ 

•  Team Member #5:____________________________________________________ 

•  Other Team Member Names:___________________________________________ 

   ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Bishop’s Cup Competitive Teams should be limited to no more than four adults.  Youth teams 
may contain up to four youth and one adult per team.  There are no limits on family team 
members. 
 

Mail to:  Fr. Joe Decrans / 405 East Thorpe Ave / Ada, MN  56510 or email: frjoe@loretel.net. 



 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE  
Week of May 2 — May 3 

  
May 2, 5:30 PM 

  
Fifth Sunday of Easter 

May 3, 7:30 AM 
  

Fifth Sunday of Easter 

May 3, 9:00 AM 
  

Fifth Sunday of Easter 

May 3, 11:00 AM 
  

Fifth Sunday of Easter 

SACRISTAN NOT FILLED Jennifer Leisenheimer Jim Gorham Mary Herried 

LECTOR 
Roger Heger 
Joe Czapiewski 

Elizabeth Upgren 
Judy Stai 

Nancy Goodman 
Susan Baird 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 

INTERCESSOR Cheryl Christlieb Deacon Kermit Deacon Kermit LIFE TEEN 

ALTAR SERVER 
Helen Bartlett 
Evelyn Cordts 
Allie Beyer 

Hannah Leisenheimer 
Hayley Leisenheimer 

Daniel Froelich 
Sam Mutnansky 
Alex Froelich 

Lauren Berg 
Riley Berg 
Josef Lalli 

CAPTAIN Betty Lindy Walter Schuiling Ed Daigle Sue Hengel 

EMHC 

Mary Jo Christenson 
Mary Westrum 
JoDee Treat 
Germaine Cheslock 
Heidi Hiscock 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Jennifer Leisenheimer 
Roslyn Hanson 
Joyce Berg 
Pat Gavin (sub req.) 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

Clark Chambers 
Nancy Goodman 
Jerry Daniels 
Mary Varriano 
Ben Baird 
Megan Luke 
Dan Shea 
Leslie Downs 
Sue Lucas 

Dotty Forrest 
Susie Balstad 
Cathy Lalli 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Pat Kelly 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY - Usher 

Glenn Aagard 
Dick Lehmann 
Mark Moris 
HELP NEEDED 

Paulette Welle 
Matt Dockendorf 
David Hoefer 
Jennifer Hoefer 

David Maus (sub req.) 
Paul Nistler 
Jerry Downs 
Del Hager 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 
Tony Schussman 
Samantha Nagle 

HOSPITALITY - Fellowship 

  Wanda Dickinson 
Bob McCalip 

Gerri Daigle 
Ed Daigle 
Karen Black 
Michelle Sand 

Annette Jones 
Jan Busch 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 
Rita Lauderbaugh 

HOSPITALITY - Greeter Frances Schmitt 
Kathy LeMoine 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Al Bennington 
Jane Daniels 

LIFE TEEN 
LIFE TEEN 







 


